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exercise and behavior changes for at least one year and done with the last 
 years. Successful participation is determined at a minimum by regular 

attendance, at least monthly, and demonstration, showing consistent 
weight loss. Appellant had not completed the full year in a physician 
supervised weight loss program. 

 
6. On , the Michigan Administrative Hearing System for 

the Department of Community Health received a request for hearing to 
contest the negative action. 

 
CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 
 
The Medical Assistance Program is established pursuant to Title XIX of the Social 
Security Act and is implemented by Title 42 of the Code of Federal Regulations (CFR).  
It is administered in accordance with state statute, the Social Welfare Act, the 
Administrative Code, and the State Plan under Title XIX of the Social Security Act 
Medical Assistance Program. 

In 1997, the Department received approval from the Health Care Financing 
Administration, U.S. Department of Health and Human Services, allowing Michigan to 
restrict Medicaid beneficiaries' choice to obtain medical services only from specified 
Medicaid Health Plans.  The Respondent is in one of those Medicaid Health Plans and, 
regarding such plans, the Michigan Medicaid Provider Manual states: 

 

SECTION 1 – GENERAL INFORMATION 

The Michigan Department of Community Health (MDCH) contracts with 
Medicaid Health Plans (MHPs), selected through a competitive bid 
process, to provide services to Medicaid beneficiaries. The selection 
process is described in a Request for Proposal (RFP) released by the 
Office of Purchasing, Michigan Department of Technology, Management & 
Budget. The MHP contract, referred to in this chapter as the Contract, 
specifies the beneficiaries to be served, scope of the benefits, and 
contract provisions with which the MHP must comply. Nothing in this 
chapter should be construed as requiring MHPs to cover services that are 
not included in the Contract. A copy of the MHP contract is available on 
the MDCH website. (Refer to the Directory Appendix for website 
information.)  

The MHP guidelines provides that surgery for morbid obesity is an alternative to 
traditional weight loss methods with such methods have failed to yield sufficient weight 
loss in members who are at great risk of complications due to their obesity. Members 
may receive surgical intervention when all of the following criteria are met:   
 
 
 
 










